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South Hill Parish Council 

Minutes of the South Hill Annual Parish Meeting held in the Parish Hall, Golberdon on Tuesday,  
17th May 2022 at 7.00pm. 
 

Item  
No. 

 Action 
by 

1 Those present:   
Parish Councillors - Cllrs. D Hicks, D Smith, A Budd, Mrs L Moir, Mrs W Trewin,  
Mrs H Curtis, Mrs C Samuel, D Skelton, P Tunnicliffe, G Hardman.  
 
Mrs J Hoskin (Parish Clerk) 
Cornwall Councillor – Cllrs. S Daw (Ward Member). 
 
Others – 14 people including representatives from various organisations and 
members of the public. 
 
 

 

2 Apologies. None.  
 

 

3 Reports from Parish Council – 
o Play area – proposals for new equipment 
o Footpaths 
o Queens Platinum Jubilee 
o Community Orchard 
o Community Speed Watch  
o Cornwall Community Land Trust – affordable housing. 

 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and invited everyone to have 
a look at the information displayed around the hall.  Discussions on individual 
projects could be held with Councillors and this would be followed by a question 
and answer session, at the end.  
 

 

 

4 Reports from other organisations. None.  
 
 

 

5 Questions from parishioners and public. 
At the start of this session Cllr D Hicks read his Chairmans report covering the 
work and achievements of the parish council over the past year.  He also 
welcomed new Councillors Harriet Curtis, Carol Samuel, Peter Tunnicliffe and 
Geoff Hardman.  
 
Questions were presented to the parish council on the following topics:- 

o Overgrown hedges and trees  
o The speed of traffic through Golberdon and the lack of respect for the 

flashing speed advisory sign.  Would speed humps be effective?  Cllr 
Skelton thanked the speed watch volunteers who regularly monitored 
traffic through the village.  Data from the speed advisory sign had been 
obtained and identified.  It was noted that the Community Network had 
a limited fund for additional highway works.  
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o Housing developments.   The council confirmed that preliminary 

enquiries were being made to look at the possibility of affordable 
housing for local people. The parish council were making enquiries 
about the availability of some land belonging to Cornwall Council. A 
public meeting would be held if the project progressed. If pursed, this 
project may take the form of a community led scheme (CLT). A question 
was asked as to other land available, and Cllr Skelton confirmed the land 
identified was the only area the parish council were currently pursuing.  

 

6 Any matters to be taken back to the Parish Council for consideration.  None. 
 

 

7 To close the Meeting.  The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and Cllrs 
Moir and Trewin for serving the tea and biscuits and closed the 2022 Annual 
Parish Meeting at 8.00pm. 
 

 

 
 
 
Dated.                                                           Signed. 


